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Mission As an open-access learning institution, Seattle Colleges prepares each student for success in life and work, fostering a diverse, engaged, and dynamic community.
Vision Seattle Colleges is recognized as an exemplary learning institution that transforms lives, promotes equity, and enriches the community.

Chancellor’s Executive Cabinet
9:00-12:00 p.m., February 10, 2020
South Seattle College, President’s Boardroom
Notes

Attendance: Shouan Pan, Steve Leahy, Jennifer Strother, Cindy Riche, Malcolm Grothe, Earnest Phillips, Jennifer Dixon, Kerry Howell, Rebecca Hansen, Kurt Buttleman, Sheila Edwards Lange, Warren Brown, Rosie Rimando-Chareunsap, Andrea Insley


I. Standing Issues/Updates:
1. Review of Notes from January 27 
The notes were reviewed and will be posted. 

2. Chancellor/Board Updates 
The board meets this Thursday. There is a fiscal subcommittee meeting this afternoon to look at the budget projection model and prepare for the study session. Union representatives have been invited to attend the study session. 

3. ASI Implementation
Chancellor Pan is working with Earnest Phillips to develop a communication strategy that he will bring to CEC soon. 

4. Budget 
Jennifer Strother reported that we are on track for the budget development timeline. The colleges are currently reviewing fees and are looking at a 6% increase for fees common to all colleges. The fees will be brought to CEC at the end of February and will go to the board for a first reading in March. Chancellor Pan wants to be mindful of the timeline and make sure students get notice of tuition and fee changes. The Financial Statement audit is underway. 

5. Seattle Pathways 
Kurt Buttleman reported on work across the colleges and announced an event happening on Wednesday to gather like-positions from across the colleges to cross-pollinate and share best practices. Earnest Phillips informed CEC of progress on the Pathways website and the development of a SharePoint site for Pathways workgroups. 

6. ctcLink 
Kurt Buttleman reported that Business Process Fit Gap sessions continue. The project team is working on gaining access to a test environment. There is a statewide discussion about how ctcLink will support Pathways. The colleges would like to have access to the PeopleSoft Subplan 

that allows access to areas of emphasis. Wave 3 colleges are having difficulty assigning the correct permissions to users. Access to a test environment will help to mitigate some of the problems with assigning access levels to employees. The ctcLink steering committee is going to expand to include all of the college VPs. CEC discussed employee fatigue in areas most impacted by the transition. 

7. Seattle Promise 
Kurt Buttleman reported that there are 1515 applicants as of today. We will have more information on how many of those students apply to the colleges beginning next week. The Economic Opportunity Institute has been working with some of the rural community colleges on a bill to support a Promise program for rural colleges. We are tracking this bill. The Opportunity Promise internship program has secured resources to staff and support the program this summer.

8. AFT Seattle Negotiations Update
Jennifer Dixon reported that she is working with AFT to finalize the MOU for Nursing faculty.

9. Government Relations Update 
Steve Leahy reported that the Running Start bill has passed both committees and is likely to pass in the Senate. He also reported on SB 6484, sponsored by Senators Saldana and Frockt, which is generating discussion about allowing property tax levies to support community colleges. WACTC and the State Board are divided on support for the bill, which is unlikely to gain traction this session.  

10. College and District Division Updates 
Cindy Riche gave an IT update. All machines have been updated to Windows 6 and at Central machines are no longer on citrix by default. MyDesk will launch soon as an alternative to citrix. 

II. Operational Issues
1. SEEM Recommendations 
Rosie Rimando-Chareunsap highlighted the major recommendations from the SEEM Taskforce. The focal recommendation is to aspire to become the college of choice for working adults in Seattle. This will require us to evolve our service models and instructional programming. Other recommendations include conducting a comprehensive Environmental Scan, working with a SEM consultant, building of SEEM infrastructure, and development of a robust Program Mix. Rosie Rimando-Chareunsap and Bradley Lane will be presenting the Management Team on February 25. 




2. Environmental Health Services 
Sheila Edwards Lange shared concerns about the structure of Environmental Health & Safety and college needs for on the ground support. Jennifer Dixon will convene a group to do an analysis of the workload and job descriptions and will report back to CEC. 

3. Inclusion Advocate training debrief 
Kurt Buttleman reported on a successful and engaging training for new Inclusion Advocates. CEC should consider looking at our policies and hiring practices to integrate the IA model consistently across the district. 

4. Governor’s HR Directive 20-02 
Jennifer Dixon reported on an upcoming presentation to the WACTC Equity committee and work that is being done statewide to prepare a response. 

5. ACT Awards, nominations due March 23 
Please send nominees to Rebecca by March 4. 

6. League hosting, spouse activity on 2/29 
As part of our hosting responsibilities, we are offering a trip to Bainbridge Island. Chancellor Pan asked for cohosts. Steve Leahy and Andrea Insley will cohost. Rebecca Hansen will follow-up with details. 

7. IEP integration 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Pete Lortz joined the group to report on the listening and work he has done with IEP staff across the colleges. He shared concerns that have been raised by faculty and staff, including concern that integration will result in isolation from committees and activities at their home colleges. Current work includes alignment of curriculum, development of the course schedule, and hiring of a Dean. Workloads, org charts and budget needs are also under development. Pete Lortz outlined two possible approaches to integration that are under exploration. Pete will follow up by email with an outline of next steps. 

III. Personnel Requests
1. Dean, Basic and Transitional Studies (Central)
Approved for posting. 

2. Pathways Navigator of Equity, Diversity and Inclusion (North)
Funded under the Title 3 Grant. Does not need to come to CEC for approval.  

3. Learning Support Network Director (Central)
Funded under S&A fees. Does not need to come to CEC for approval. 

4. Exec. Dir. for Communications, Marketing and Community Engagement (North)
CEC discussed varying structures across the district. Jennifer Dixon will do an analysis comparing this proposed position to the ED position at Central. This is on hold for now. 

5. Music Instructor (North)
Approved for posting. 

6. Social Justice and Intersectional Studies Instructor (North)
Approved for posting. 

7. FT Computer Science Faculty, Tenure Track (North)
Approved for posting. 

8. Application Reviewer, International Programs (Siegal)
This was part of the approved IP plan. 

 The next Executive Cabinet meeting is February 24 at North.
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